

# City of New Bedford

### **IN COMMITTEE**

March 25, 2021

The Honorable City Council 133 William Street New Bedford, MA 02740

Dear Honorable Members of the City Council:

The Committee on Appointments & Briefings at a Meeting held on Tuesday, March 16, 2021, considered a WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Gomes, requesting that the City Council go on record and send a letter to the FCC stating our opposition to any proposed policy changes to the funding source that provides local cable channels, such as Educational Channel 9, Government Access Channel 18, and Public Broadcasting Channel 95, the current policy in place provides local communities with the ability to broadcast local events, emergency and informational announcements and more, any decision by the FCC to eliminate the ability for communities to broadcast on these channels will be devastating to the community at large; and further, that once more, the City Council request that the Mayor establish a Cable Commission that will represent the City's Cable Consumers and contract negotiation costs and services provided by the cable company; and furthermore that the City forward a letter of opposition to the Alliance For Community Media that supports the City's position, further, that letters be sent requesting our State Delegation to join the City Council in opposition to the FCC's changes to our local cable channel funding and broadcasting obligations to the City of New Bedford. (Ref'd 12/13/18)

On motion by Councillor Lopes and seconded by Councillor Gomes, the Committee VOTED: To recommend to the City Council to take "No Further Action" on the WRITTEN MOTION, Councillor Gomes, requesting that the City Council go on record and send a letter to the FCC stating our opposition to any proposed policy changes to the funding source that provides local cable channels, such as Educational Channel 9, Government Access Channel 18, and Public Broadcasting Channel 95, the current policy in place provides local communities with the ability to broadcast local events, emergency and informational announcements and more, any decision by the FCC to eliminate the ability for communities to broadcast on these channels will be devastating to the community at large; and further, that once more, the City Council request that the Mayor establish a Cable Commission that will represent the City's Cable Consumers and contract negotiation costs and services provided by the cable company; and furthermore that the City forward a letter of opposition to the Alliance For Community Media that supports the City's position, further, that letters be sent requesting our State Delegation to join the City Council in opposition to the FCC's changes to our local cable channel funding and broadcasting obligations to the City of New Bedford. This motion passed on a Roll Call Vote of Yeas 9, Nays 1, with Councillors Abreu, yes; Baptiste, yes; Carney, yes; Dunn, yes; Giesta, yes; Gomes, yes; Lopes, yes; Markey, yes; Morad, yes and Lima, no.

IN COMMITTEE ON APPOINTMENTS & BRIEFINGS

Naoni R.a. Carneys

Councillor Naomi R.A. Carney, Chairperson

NRAC: dmb



## CITY OF NEW BEDFORD

## CITY COUNCIL

December 13, 2018

#### WRITTEN MOTION

Requesting that the City Council go on record and send a letter to the FCC stating our opposition to any proposed policy changes to the funding source that provides local cable channels, such as Educational Channel 9, Government Access Channel 18, and Public Broadcasting Channel 95, the current policy in place provides local communities with the ability to broadcast local events, emergency and informational announcements and more, any decision by the FCC to eliminate the ability for communities to broadcast on these channels will be devastating to the community at large; and further, that once more, the City Council request that the Mayor establish a Cable Commission that will represent the City's Cable Consumers and contract negotiation costs and services provided by the cable company; and furthermore that the City forward a letter of opposition to the Alliance For Community Media that supports the City's position, further, that letters be sent requesting our State Delegation to join the City Council in opposition to the FCC's changes to our local cable channel funding and broadcasting obligations to the City of New Bedford.

Brian K. Gomes, Councillor at Large